Sun. 7:30a.m.

Fourth Sunday of Easter

The flowers on Main Altar have been designated by Phyllis Neiderer in memory of Mothers & Grandmothers of Phyllis & Dick Neiderer.

The flowers on Mary's Altar have been designated by Kelly Bruton in memory of Barbara Neiderer.

People of the Parish

Mass Intentions

Sat.	5:30p.m.	Charlie Hertz
Sun.	7:30a.m.	The People of the Parish
	10:00a.m.	Leona McIntyre
Mon.	8:00a.m.	Robert V. Myers
Tues.	8:00a.m.	Keith A. Adams
Wed.	8:00a.m.	Marie Timmins
Thurs.	8:00a.m.	Robert & Mary Nicholson Family
Fri.	8:00a.m.	Betty Glass
Sat.	5:30p.m.	Family of Reese Bowman

10:00a.m. Dorothy Moser Offertory Procession

Sat. May 18th 5:30p.m. Ben and Kathy Montgomery Sun. May 5th 7:30a.m. Jerry and Judy Fuhrman 10:00a.m. Brian and Lisa Blake

Pastors Column: St. Justin Martyr (100-165 A.D.) was one of the earliest Christian writers. He wrote a series of explanations of Christian doctrine for Roman officials. He wrote the following explanation of the Eucharist:

No one may share the Eucharist with us unless he believes that what we teach is true, unless he is washed in the regenerating waters of baptism for the remission of his sins, and unless he lives in accordance with the principles given us by Christ.

We do not consume the Eucharistic bread and wine as if it were ordinary food and drink, for we have been taught that as Jesus Christ our Savior became a man of flesh and blood by the power of the Word of God, so also the food that our flesh and blood assimilates for its nourishment becomes the flesh and blood of the incarnate Jesus by the power of his own words contained in the prayer of thanksgiving.

The apostles, in their recollections, which are called gospels, handed down to us what Jesus commanded them to do. They tell us

that he took bread, gave thanks and said: Do this in memory of me. This is my body. In the same way he took the cup, he gave thanks and said: This is my blood. The Lord gave this command to them alone. Ever since then we have constantly reminded one another of these things.

All are welcome to attend the May Devotions on here on Sundays at 7:00p.m. There are blue pages in the Flower Book to designate flowers for our May Altar. The Book is located in back of Church in front of the Visitor's confessional.

Sacred Heart Day at the York Revolution game will be held Sunday, June 2nd. The game starts at 1:00, but our choir will be singing before the first pitch. Tickets may be purchased online. Go to the parish website and click on the link to order the discounted price tickets. The parish will be seated together and you can only get tickets in that section if you order through the link, not the park website. For those not wanting to order online, there is a sign -up sheet in the back of church. Tickets are \$9 each and must be paid in advance. Children under 12 will receive a wristband at the park which gives them free admittance to the play area.

An anonymous donor has paid for tickets for all choir members and all altar servers. Please sign the sheet in the back and indicate choir or altar server. We have also contracted a bus that will pick up at the church at about 11:15 a.m. and drop passengers at the stadium and then will pick up after the game and return to the church. Bus cost is \$10 per person which includes the driver gratuity. Space is limited, so if you want to ride the bus and avoid driving and parking, sign up early! Call Adam or Bridget Wurtz 717-630-1144 if you have any questions. This is not a fundraiser, but a FUN Raiser! Play Ball!

We have volunteers in the back of Church after Mass to help you sign up for pictures for our Parish Directory. The pictures will be taken in mid June. Please help make our Directory a success and sign up! For more information contact Keith Rider at 717-524-8606 or email krider65@comcast.net

Attention: Altar Servers, Lectors and Extraordinary Ministers
Please let Chuck Minchik know of your Summer vacation plans as
soon as possible. A new schedule covering June, July & August will
be issued shortly.

Picnic News!!! Mandatory Chair Stand Meeting in the Picnic Woods will be held Thursday May 16th at 6:30p.m.

The East Berlin Community Singers under the direction of Jane Johnston, will perform at Paradise Lutheran Church 3241 Church Rd. Thomasville on Sun. May 19th at 4:00p.m. This year the prelude musicians will be the Keystone Brass Quintet. The Eagle Singers from Bermudian Springs High School will sing during the concert. The admission fee will benefit New Hope Ministries, so bring personal toiletries such as soap, shampoo, conditioner, deodorant, toothpaste, toothbrushes etc. A free will offering will be taken during intermission.

Public square Rosary rallies: 2nd Saturday of the month - New Oxford, 3rd Saturday of the month - Littlestown, 4th Saturday of the month - Hanover.

Direction of Our Times: Come join our Parishioner Wendy McCall in Our Lady's Chapel on Sat. May 18th at 10:15 a.m. to pray the rosary and read the monthly message from Jesus, as given to Anne, a lay Apostle. For more information, call Wendy at 717-476-6435. Check out the website: www.directionforourtimes.org. All are welcome.

Human Trafficking in our Midst: A Catholic Response - Learn what human trafficking is, when and where it occurs, and what we as Catholics can do to address it. An informational session on human trafficking will be presented on Mon. May 13th at 6:30p.m.in the Cathedral Hall of St. Patrick Cathedral, Harrisburg. Human trafficking occurs right here in south central Pennsylvania.

Save the date: Breadbox Media welcomes Dr. Scott Hahn for a day long retreat at New Oxford High School Sat. Aug. 24th. The day will feature 3 talks and lunch. Come have your faith renewed. The cost is \$25 which includes lunch. For more information and to register visit www.breadboxmedia.com/paconference or email Pete Socks pete.socks@breadboxmedia.com or cell 717-521-3137.

Church Update! You will notice that the decorative trim around the front entrance to the church is being replaced. Over the years, it has severely rotted and it was determined that it would better to replace it rather than repair it. The replacement will be installed over the course of this week, weather permitting. It will be a replica of what was there and will be made of African mahogany, a very durable wood. The replacement was made locally by Ivan Dutterer Woodworking in Hanover and is being installed by Conewago Enterprises.